
 

 

MINUTES 
ORONOCO TOWNSHIP BOARD OF APPEAL & EQUALIZATION 

APRIL 19, 2021 
 

 
The Oronoco Township Board of Appeal and Equalization was called to order on April 19, 2021, at 4:30 

pm by Chair Charlie Lacy.  Supervisors Charlie Lacy, Ken Mergen and Tammy Matzke; Treasurer Kim 

Stanton and Clerk Lucy Shonyo were present.  Also present by phone were Olmsted County appraisers 

Julie Hackman, Ryan Kraft and Josh Denisen. 

No persons were present, or called into the meeting, to discuss their property valuation or classification. 

Charlie Lacy moved to adjourn at 5:00 pm. Tammy Matzke second, motion carried 3-0.   

 

Respectfully Submitted 

  

______________________    _______________________________ 

Lucy Shonyo, Clerk     Charlie Lacy, Chair, Oronoco Town Board 


